ADIRONDACK COAST CULTURAL ALLIANCE

Minutes of April 20, 2011 Meeting

Chair Amanda Palmer convened the ACCA meeting at 8:05am in the Plattsburgh Public Library auditorium.  Present were Amanda Palmer, Tricia Davies, (newly appointed Director of the Clinton County Historical Association), John Krueger, Ricky Laurin, Rob McDowell, Howard Lowe, Bill Glidden, Rachel Dutil (Miner Institute), Margot Zeglis, Jerry Bates, Stan Ransom, and later, Bob Parks.

Upon motion of John Krueger, seconded by Tricia Davies, the minutes of the March 16th meeting were approved.

Howard Lowe, appointed by Governor Spitzer to the I Love NY Tourist Committee and Lakes to Locks Committee, presented a power point program on New York as a Tourist Destination (See “I Love New York” website.)  In 2007 tourism generated $51 billion, but only $46 billion in 2009, perhaps due to rising gas prices.  New York City saw more visitors with 49 million tourists.  However, outside New York City hotel occupancy jumped 8%.  New York City benefited by tourism 82%, with Upstate New York 18%, of which 2% was the Adirondack region.  Employment related to tourism was $17% in the Adirondacks region, which includes Lake Champlain.  It has been established that every $1 million spent can attract 239,000 visitors and generate $50 million in revenue.
In 2007 $15 million was spent on tourism, while only $2.8 million was spent in 2010.  The new State budget allows $3.6 million, a small increase.  There was a 90% reduction in media investment in tourism in 2009, but the State published a 2009 Summer Travel Guide.
The State is looking at other states to see what they are doing to support tourism.  Other states use private money, not just legislative support for tourism.   Senator Betty Little has been appointed Chair of the Senate Tourism Committee, so we may see more action.  There is a special program for the Adirondack Park.  Michele Powers of the Plattsburgh Chamber of Commerce receives matching funding from the I Love New York program.

If $1 million brings back $50 million, we should work on bringing in private dollars.  Vermont has integrated its private and public funding.

Geri Favreau is coordinating Civil War events.  Give her your calendar of events for the Civil War.  It was suggested to use the ACCA calendar for historic events.

Bob Parks came in late but reminded the group that he needs your logo for the new tourist map.  On Saturday, June 4th, we will have Museum Day from 10-4pm, with free entrance and planned events.  Give Bob at Press Republican a list of what you are doing that day so it can be part of the big public relations advertisement coming out on Thursday before June 4th.

The meeting adjourned at 9am.  The next meeting is Wednesday, May 18th,  at the Plattsburgh Public Library Auditorium.

 Respectfully submitted,

Stanley Ransom

Secretary

